
 

 

 
Memo to Board 

 

March 14, 2023 

From Virgil Farnen 

Operations Manager 

 

RE: Purchase of Crane Truck Chassis and Tool Body 

 

I placed an order for a Crane Truck and Tool Body to replace our existing crane 

truck. We are having our existing crane mounted on the new chassis when it 

arrives. 

  The Board budgeted $ 165,000.00 for the new chassis and tool body. The 

purchase price of the truck and tool body is $ 170,046.93 This truck will not be 

delivered until the 3rd quarter of 2024. 

 

  The purchase agreement has the following paragraph: 

  At present, this price includes all updated commodity surcharges. While we here 

at Rush Truck Center of Jefferson City make every attempt to ensure accurate 

pricing, if future surcharges due to the instability in material costs and body delays 

that may happen, this pricing is subject to any additional surcharges at the time of 

manufacturing. 

 

   Adjustments to the budget amount, for the amount due when delivered will need 

to be reflected in your 2024 budget. 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 


